College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

January 16, 2013, 3:00 p.m. – Peace Garden Room
Present: Betsy Birmingham, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Linda Fricker, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland

Announcements/Good News
· Jo Ann Miller was selected to present this year’s Faculty Lectureship

· Visual Arts student Matthew Bregier recently had a print accepted into the second annual Student International Small Print Show, hosted by El Minia University, Egypt.
· Edwin Fissinger, former Chair of the Department of Music at NDSU, was elected into the American Choral Director’s Association “Hall of Fame.”
· The first annual Pfiffner Lecture had a great turnout. Ed Schafer gave an excellent talk and both Tom Ambrosio and Tom Isern provided thoughtful commentaries. 
· Prairie Public Broadcasting will have a 30 minute documentary on NDSU’s Theatre Department.
· LCT will present “9 to 5” beginning February 22.
· The School of Music gala events are scheduled in March.
Faculty are encouraged to participate in the NDSU Miles program through Delta Airlines, which generates miles for NDSU students.  Participation in the program does not reduce the sky miles you accumulate in any way.  For more information contact Lisa Hauck.
All but two faculty in Modern Languages are now moved back into Minard Hall.  Departments were reminded to send a list of their room assignments in Minard Hall to Ann Burnett.

Chairs were asked to send a copy of their job descriptions to Kent Sandstrom.

FORWARD Ally training for AHSS is scheduled for February 5 at 11:30.  The dean would like to have participation by at least 50% of male faculty in the college.

Search updates – Communication has one offer out and will wrap up two more searches next week; Criminal Justice/Political Science has scheduled telephone interviews; English will interview their top two candidates in February; Sociology/ Anthropology and Modern Languages are conducting internal searches for department chair.
The North Dakota Institute for Regional Studies will launch its new NDIRS Press designation and new Advisory Board this spring.  Plans are also underway to publish the history of NDSU’s Music Department by the Press’s Legacy Publishing.
Student retention – Linda Fricker shared some statistics on student suspension, probations, and warnings.  Because advisors are not informed when a student receives a warning, they are not aware that the student is in trouble academically until it is too late.  The AHSS Ambassadors have shared comments from students who are unhappy with advising.

DCE may provide support for an instructional design/tech hire for AHSS.

NSE program – students pay home tuition through this exchange program.  Discussion followed on how we could promote the program?  What is distinctive at NDSU?

The College Workload Committee is meeting weekly to form a proposed workload policy for the college.  The model they are looking at uses 30 units of work for a full-time load.

There have been many complaints campus-wide on excessive labor charges from Facilities Management.  Departments should let Kent know of any problems they have experienced.
Some departments have expressed concerns about book “culling” practices at the Library.  

Student outcomes assessment reports – some departments are long overdue. Kent will follow up with the relevant department chairs.  
Presentation to the Provost and President – each college will present a 5-minute summary of how they would propose to use funding that may come to NDSU for enhancements.  The deans have agreed to support some university-wide initiatives, which include enhanced stipends and health insurance for graduate assistants, funding for the Library, full funding for faculty positions, increased funding for extra sections, and funding for professional development and maintenance of professional programs.
Meeting adjourned at 4:40 pm.







Submitted by Cathy Heiraas
